
 GREATER WILLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL 
Minutes of Ordinary Meeting 
  1st February 2017
 -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
IN ATTENDANCE
Councillor Tinsley, Councillor Etherington, Councillor Henfrey, Councillor Townsend
 Councillor Cogdon, Councillor Greensmith 
County Councillor Gunn

Emma Mennouni, Community Services Officer 
Helen Cogdon, Town Clerk (minutes)

    1. ACCEPTANCE OF APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Councillor Carr. 
Acceptance of apologies were proposed by Councillor Tinsley and seconded by Councillor Cogdon.
2. DECLARATION OF INTEREST
    Members are reminded to update their Declaration of personal and prejudicial  

    Interest register as and when required, as soon as is reasonably possible. 

    Councillor Cogdon declared an interest in Items 10 and 11. 
Councillor Tinsley declared an interest in item 12.

3. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
    Residents Agenda Items requested through the Clerk.

Members listened to Durham Community Action ROAD (reaching out across durham) Presentation.
The project will run for the next two and a half years. Staff act as Navigators to support people over 26 years who have been out of work for more than 12 months.
Help includes benefit application support, confidence building, health and wellbeing and life skills. One to one looking after and Crisis Workers.
Leaflets about the project are available in the Office.

Councillor Tinsley thanked Karen Anderson and Tara Hallimond for sharing their information.
It was confirmed that;

Staff help with benefit and ESA claims 

Durham Works help younger people

DCA cannot give foodbank referrals

Project funding is from the Big Lottery and European Funding

4. TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS ORDINARY MEETING HELD ON 11th JANUARY 2017 
     Matters arising (for information only) 
     Councillor Graham said those on the Waiting List should have been written to,
to ask if they wish to remain on the Waiting List. He said the List will be reviewed each year. 
The Clerk said she had redrafted the Allotment Policy as agreed at the last meeting. The Policy follows D.C.C guidelines and will provide some consistency with other parts of Durham. This is to be ratified at the next AGM.

The new Policy is available for members comments.

The minutes of the previous Ordinary Meeting on the 11th January 2017 as printed and circulated were approved and taken as a true record.

Proposed Councillor Tinsley
Seconded Councillor Cogdon
5. TO CONSIDER NEW PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
    1C Lincoln Drive, Willington – Change of use of existing day care centre to 5 no. units of assisted living accommodation (Use Class C2). D.C.C Approved 

30 New Row, Oakenshaw – Single storey rear extension which would project beyond the rear wall of the original house by 3.3m, for which the maximum height would be 3.6m and for which the height of the eaves would be 2.3m. D.C.C Prior Approval Required and Granted. 
6.  CONFIRMATION OF OUTSTANDING PLANNING APPLICATION DECISIONS The Co-Operative Food, 1-2 Commercial Street, Willington – Installation of new condenser unit and palisade fence, replacement 3 no. a/c units on roof, new acoustic screen, external alterations and new timber fencing. D.C.C Approved 

31 Vicarage Gardens, Willington – Conversion of garage to office/store. 

D.C.C Approved 

Unit 8 Harvey Court, Willington – Extension to rear. D.C.C Approved 
7.  CONSIDERATION OF THE ALLOTMENT REPORT 
Councillor Graham questioned staff about the Allotment Waiting List. 

He asked if all the under cultivated plots had paid.

Councillor Graham said two tenants are vacating gardens at Springfield. 

 8. TO RECEIVE THE TOWN COUNCILLORS MONTHLY REPORT 
      Members commented that it was three weeks since the last meeting and approaches from residents had been relatively quiet.

     9. TO RECEIVE THE COUNTY COUNCILLORS MONTHLY REPORT 
        County Councillor Tinsley said with regard to the traffic calming around Sunnybrow School.

A 50 or 40 mph zone between Hunwick and Sunnybrow is not appropriate due to street lighting. 

Engineers  have costed the scheme at 15k. This will run between Greenways and Collier House.

Others are planned at Willington Primary and Our Lady and Saint Thomas Schools.

D.C.C do not have the money for ground and electrical works. Councillor Cogdon said if funding is required the Council should look at the number of partners to be involved and ask the appropriate D.C.C departments if money can be found from their smaller budgets.

County Councillor Gunn said Traffic Calming is also requested at Rockingham Road but D.C.C need to prioritise works.

Councillor Cogdon suggested they approach D.C.C Engineers to look at rumble strips rather than sleeping policemen.

County Councillor Tinsley said information is being passed on to the community via Facebook showing what can be achieved on a limited budget.

There has been no feedback as yet following the meeting with Bourne Way residents from County Durham Housing Group.

The Council is attempting to secure the key for Sunnybrow Noticeboard from the former Willington Community Action.

Work will start soon to improve Sunnybrow Playground.

County Councillor Gunn said she and County Councillor Tinsley had been meeting with local groups and working with the Town Council and County Council.

D.C.C have had to make 200 million pound cuts. Despite the cuts Simon Henig has said there is a lot to look forward to and was upbeat about what Communities can do and what is out there to support them. There are a lot of good things continuing in Durham;

Kynren, Auckland Castle and Lumiere attract tourism.

Hitachi is developing more business.

Durham a Clean and Green place to live and work. 

1200 new jobs at Seaham.

Net Park at Sedgefield.

Councillor Cogdon said D.C.C is expected to loose 36 million 2017/18.

County Councillor Gunn said there is now a list of initiatives that she and Councillor Tinsley have supported through their Neighbourhood Budget.

The parents from Sunnybrow School are trying to raise funds to buy a Defibrillator.

Both Councillors are meeting with Oakenshaw Community Association on Wednesday.

    10. TO APPROVE THE BANK RECONCILLIATION

      The Clerk tabled the financial report.

The Bank Reconciliation at 11th January 2017 had a starting balance of £14,151.80 there were no credits. There were debits of £4,468.14.Leaving an end balance of £9,683.66.   
Proposed Councillor Tinsley

Seconded Councillor Henfrey
11. TO APPROVE THE BUDGET REPORT  
The Clerk said the budget for 2016/2017 is now £120,079.60.
Expenditure to date is £72,473.69 and there are committed costs of £14,798.94 leaving an available resource on budget of £32,932.32. 
Councillor Graham said that his budget was a false figure as expenditure included vat.

The Clerk said this applies to the whole budget however members have the opportunity to vire money from the General Fund if they choose to throughout the year.

Councillor Tinsley said any vat reclaim goes into General Funds.

Proposed Councillor Tinsley
Seconded Councillor Henfrey  
12. TO CONSIDER COMMUNITY FUND APPLICATIONS
The Clerk said an application has been received from Willington Cricket Club for funding towards refurbishment of the Junior Pavilion. The total cost is £600. The council agreed a donation of 75% of the project costs or £450.00.
Proposed Councillor Graham 
Seconded Councillor Cogdon
13. TO CONSIDER CIVIC FUND APPLICATIONS
The Clerk said Durham Cathedral has forwarded a report covering works undertaken over the last twelve months. She summarised the report.

The Cathedral have asked if the Council would consider continuing to support the Cathedrals running and upkeep costs.

The Clerk recommended £50.00

Proposed Councillor Henfrey 
Seconded Councillor Etherington
  14.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS (for information only) 
         Emma thanked the Council for the flowers and the kind words of support and thanked those who attended on the day.

Councillor Tinsley said, it was an honour to be there. 

15.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING

       Wednesday 10th May 2017 at 6.30pm
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1st March 2017

